

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

+ + + + +

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD

+ + + + +

MEETING

b-----»

IN THE MATTER OF: :

:

:

A.B.R.A. AGENDA :

:

b-----¼

February 20, 2013

The Alcoholic Beverage Control Board met in the Alcoholic Beverage Control Hearing Room, 2000 14th Street, N.W., Suite 400S Washington, D.C. 20009, Chairperson Ruthanne Miller, presiding.

PRESENT:

RUTHANNE MILLER, Chairperson

NICK ALBERTI, Member

DONALD BROOKS, Member

MIKE SILVERSTEIN, Member

1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22

P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

(11:17 a.m.)

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All right.

No. 1 on our meeting agenda for February 20, 2013 is a tasting permit application for World Liquors located at 1453 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., License No. 76 in ANC-6B.

There aren't any investigative matters pending, no outstanding fines/citations and no conflict with a settlement agreement.

I move that we approve this application.

Do I have a second?

MEMBER SILVERSTEIN: Second.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Silverstein has seconded the motion.

All those in favor say aye.

ALL: Aye.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those opposed? All those abstaining? The vote is 4-0-0 to approve.

1 No. 2 is a summer garden
2 application for 22 seats for Central - Michel
3 Richard located at 1001 Pennsylvania Avenue,
4 N.W., License No. 75607.

5 There aren't any investigative
6 matters pending or outstanding
7 fines/citations. The proposed hours of
8 operation are Sunday 11:45 to 10:30 p.m.,
9 Monday through Wednesday 11:45 a.m. to 12:00
10 a.m., Thursday 11:45 a.m. to 1:00 a.m. and
11 Friday and Saturday 11:45 a.m. to 1:30 a.m.

12 The proposed hours of alcoholic
13 beverage sales service would be Sunday 12:00
14 p.m. to 10:30 p.m., Monday through Thursday
15 11:45 a.m. to 12:00 a.m., Friday 11:45 a.m. to
16 1:00 a.m. and Saturday 11:45 a.m. to 1:30 a.m.

17 I move that we approve this
18 application.

19 Do I have a second?

20 MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

21 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Brooks
22 has seconded the motion.

1 All those in favor say aye.

2 ALL: Aye.

3 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those
4 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion
5 passes 4-0-0.

6 No. 3 is a change of Change of
7 Hours application to change the Sunday hours
8 of alcoholic beverage sales for the premises
9 and sidewalk cafe for Irish Channel Restaurant
10 located at 500 H Street, N.W., License No.
11 60298.

12 The current Sunday hours of
13 alcoholic beverage sales for the premises are
14 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 a.m. The proposed hours
15 would be 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 a.m. And the
16 current Sunday hours of alcoholic beverage
17 sales for the sidewalk cafe are 10:00 a.m. to
18 1:30 a.m. and the proposed Sunday hours for
19 the sidewalk cafe are 8:00 a.m. to 1:30 a.m.

20 I move that we approve this
21 application.

22 Do I have a second?

1 MEMBER SILVERSTEIN: Second.

2 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr.

3 Silverstein has seconded the motion.

4 All those in favor say aye.

5 ALL: Aye.

6 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those
7 opposed? All those abstaining? The vote is
8 4-0-0.

9 No. 4 is an application for a
10 license class change from a Retailer's Class
11 B to a Retailer's Class A License for Lee's
12 Mini Market located at 3853 Alabama Avenue,
13 S.E., License No. 84939 in ANC-7B.

14 There aren't any investigative
15 matters pending, no outstanding fines/
16 citations, no conflict with a settlement
17 agreement.

18 I move that we placard this
19 application for license class change.

20 Do I have a second?

21 MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

22 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Brooks

1 has seconded the motion.

2 All those in favor say aye.

3 ALL: Aye.

4 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those
5 opposed? All those abstaining? The vote is
6 4-0-0 to placard.

7 No. 5 is an application for
8 license class change from a Retailer's Class
9 B to a Retailer's Class A License for Trader
10 Joe's #653 located at 2425 L Street, N.W.,
11 License No. 71278 in ANC-2A.

12 There are no pending investigative
13 matters, no outstanding fines/citations, no
14 settlement agreement. I move that we placard
15 this application.

16 Do I have a second?

17 MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

18 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Brooks
19 has seconded the motion.

20 All those in favor say aye.

21 ALL: Aye.

22 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those

1 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion
2 passes to placard.

3 No. 6 is a letter dated January
4 31, 2013 from Paul Pascal requesting Board
5 approval for Washington Wholesale Liquor
6 Company, LLC to give items valued between \$50
7 and \$500 to licensee.

8 The establishment is Washington
9 Wholesale Liquor Company, LLC located at 2800
10 V Street, N.E., Wholesaler A License No.
11 60518.

12 I move that we approve this
13 request.

14 Do I have a second?

15 MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

16 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Brooks
17 has seconded the motion.

18 All those in favor say aye.

19 ALL: Aye.

20 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those
21 opposed? All those abstaining? The vote is
22 4-0-0, motion passes.

1 No. 7 is a letter dated February
2 7, 2013 from ANC-6A Chair, David Holmes,
3 requesting that the Board take action to
4 eliminate ongoing noise violations coming from
5 Twelve Restaurant & Lounge located at 1123 H
6 Street, N.E., License No. 76366.

7 I move that we refer this letter
8 to enforcement to investigate and report back
9 to the Board.

10 Do I have a second?

11 MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

12 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Brooks
13 has seconded the motion.

14 All those in favor say aye.

15 ALL: Aye.

16 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those
17 opposed? All those abstaining? The vote is
18 4-0-0 to refer to enforcement.

19 No. 8 is a Motion to Continue date
20 of Show Cause Hearing from the District of
21 Columbia dated February 11, 2013 by Attorney
22 Amy Schmidt.

1 The establishment that it is
2 related to is Corina's Restaurant located at
3 831 Kennedy Street, N.W., License No. 79873.

4 I move that we grant this request
5 and continue this Show Cause Hearing to March
6 6th at 1:30 p.m.

7 Do I have a second?

8 MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

9 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Brooks
10 has seconded the motion.

11 All those in favor say aye.

12 ALL: Aye.

13 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those
14 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion
15 passes 4-0-0. The hearing is continued to
16 March 6th at 1:30 p.m.

17 We also have a supplemental
18 agenda. That concludes our regular agenda.

19 No. 1 on the supplemental agenda
20 is a Consent Motion to Continue the Show Cause
21 Hearing dated February 19, 2013 from Ki Jun
22 Sung. The establishment is Mason Inn, 2408

1 Wisconsin Avenue, N.W., License No. 79644.

2 The Board continued this hearing
3 date already this morning granting the motion.
4 And the new date is April 3rd at 1:30 p.m. So
5 no further action is required by the Board on
6 this one.

7 And finally, No. 2 is a Consent
8 Motion for an Extension of Time to respond to
9 respondent's Motion to Discharge and Dismiss
10 Show Cause and Consent Motion to Continue the
11 Show Cause Hearing, if currently scheduled,
12 dated February 13, 2013 from Louise Phillips.

13 The establishment that this is
14 related to is Sesto Senso/MIA located at 1214
15 18th Street, N.W., License No. 81092.

16 I move that we grant the Motion
17 for an Extension of Time for the District to
18 respond to respondent's Motion to Discharge
19 and Dismiss Show Cause to February 28th and
20 that we continue the hearing to March 6th
21 11:00 a.m.

22 Do I have a second?

1 MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

2 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Brooks
3 has seconded the motion.

4 All those in favor say aye.

5 ALL: Aye.

6 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those
7 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion
8 passes 4-0-0. The Government has until
9 February 28th to file its response in the
10 motion and the hearing is scheduled for March
11 6th at 11:00 a.m.

12 Okay. That concludes the meeting
13 agenda and we just have the change of hours
14 agenda to approve or not approve.

15 Okay. The Change of Hours Agenda
16 has applications for change of hours for 19
17 establishments:

18 No. 1, Review of Change of Hours
19 Application to change Hours of Operation and
20 Hours of Alcoholic Beverage Sales. Proposed
21 Hours of Operation and Hours of Alcoholic
22 Beverage Sales: Monday through Sunday 7:00

1 a.m. to 12:00 a.m. No conflict with voluntary
2 agreement, ANC-4A. Mayfair Liquors, 7312
3 Georgia Avenue, N.W., Retailer's A, License
4 No. 060561.

5 I move that the first one listed,
6 No. 1, Mayfair Liquors, be sent back to
7 licensing for consideration on February 27th.

8 No. 2, Review of Change of Hours
9 Application to change Hours of Operation and
10 Hours of Alcoholic Beverage Sales. Proposed
11 Hours of Operation and Hours of Alcoholic
12 Beverage Sales: Monday through Sunday 9:00
13 a.m. to 12:00 a.m. No conflict with voluntary
14 agreement, ANC-2B, Barmy Wine and Liquors,
15 1912 L Street, N.W., Retailer's A, License No.
16 023822.

17 No. 3, Review of Change of Hours
18 Application to change Hours of Operation and
19 Hours of Alcoholic Beverage Sales. Proposed
20 Hours of Operation and Hours of Alcoholic
21 Beverage Sales: Monday through Sunday 7:00
22 a.m. to 12:00 a.m. No conflict with voluntary

1 agreement, ANC-7B, Fairfax Liquors, 3851
2 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Retailer's A,
3 License No. 078013.

4 No. 4, Review of Change of Hours
5 Application to change Hours of Operation and
6 Hours of Alcoholic Beverage Sales. Proposed
7 Hours of Operation and Hours of Alcoholic
8 Beverage Sales: Monday through Sunday 7:00
9 a.m. to 12:00 a.m. No conflict with voluntary
10 agreement, ANC-2E, Bacchus Wine Cellar, 1635
11 Wisconsin Avenue, N.W., Retailer's A, License
12 No. 060414.

13 No. 5, Review of Change of Hours
14 Application to change Hours of Operation and
15 Hours of Alcoholic Beverage Sales. Proposed
16 Hours of Operation and Hours of Alcoholic
17 Beverage Sales: Monday through Sunday 7:00
18 a.m. to 12:00 a.m. No voluntary agreement,
19 ANC-5C, Rhode Island Liquor, 1812 Hamilton
20 Street, N.E., Retailer's A, License No.
21 072215.

22 No. 6, Review of Change of Hours

1 Application to change Hours of Operation and
2 Hours of Alcoholic Beverage Sales. Proposed
3 Hours of Operation and Hours of Alcoholic
4 Beverage Sales: Monday through Sunday 9:00
5 a.m. to 12:00 a.m. No voluntary agreement,
6 ANC-1C, AB Liquors, 1803 Columbia Road, N.W.,
7 Retailer's A, License No. 072429.

8 No. 7, Review of Change of Hours
9 Application to change Hours of Operation and
10 Hours of Alcoholic Beverage Sales. Proposed
11 Hours of Operation and Hours of Alcoholic
12 Beverage Sales: Sunday 9:00 a.m. to 12:00
13 a.m., Monday through Saturday 8:00 a.m. to
14 12:00 a.m. No voluntary agreement, ANC-6E,
15 Log Cabin Liquor, 1748 7th Street, N.W.,
16 Retailer's A, License No. 082040.

17 No. 8, Review of Change of Hours
18 Application to change Hours of Operation and
19 Hours of Alcoholic Beverage Sales. Proposed
20 Hours of Operation and Hours of Alcoholic
21 Beverage Sales: Monday through Sunday 9:00
22 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. No voluntary agreement,

1 ANC-8A, Minnesota Liquors, 2237 Minnesota
2 Avenue, S.E., Retailer's A, License No.
3 000222.

4 No. 9, Review of Change of Hours
5 Application to change Hours of Operation and
6 Hours of Alcoholic Beverage Sales. Proposed
7 Hours of Operation and Hours of Alcoholic
8 Beverage Sales: Monday through Sunday 7:00
9 a.m. to 12:00 a.m. No voluntary agreement,
10 ANC-4D, Fair Liquors, Inc., 5008 1st Street,
11 N.W., Retailer's A, License No. 076782.

12 No. 10, Review of Change of Hours
13 Application to change Hours of Operation and
14 Hours of Alcoholic Beverage Sales. Proposed
15 Hours of Operation and Hours of Alcoholic
16 Beverage Sales: Monday through Sunday 7:00
17 a.m. to 12:00 a.m. No voluntary agreement,
18 ANC-2B, State Liquors, 2159 P Street, N.W.,
19 Retailer's A, License No. 088025.

20 No. 11, Review of Change of Hours
21 Application to change Hours of Operation and
22 Hours of Alcoholic Beverage Sales. Proposed

1 Hours of Operation and Hours of Alcoholic
2 Beverage Sales: Monday through Sunday 7:00
3 a.m. to 12:00 a.m. No voluntary agreement,
4 ANC-6A, Family Liquors, 710 H Street, N.E.,
5 Retailer's A, License No. 021877.

6 No. 12, Review of Change of Hours
7 Application to change Hours of Operation and
8 Hours of Alcoholic Beverage Sales. Proposed
9 Hours of Operation and Hours of Alcoholic
10 Beverage Sales: Monday through Sunday 9:00
11 a.m. to 10:00 p.m. No voluntary agreement,
12 ANC-7D, Suburban Liquors, 4347 Hunt Place,
13 N.E., Retailer's A, License No. 083221.

14 No. 13, Review of Change of Hours
15 Application to change Hours of Operation and
16 Hours of Alcoholic Beverage Sales. Proposed
17 Hours of Operation and Hours of Alcoholic
18 Beverage Sales: Monday through Sunday 7:00
19 a.m. to 12:00 a.m. No voluntary agreement,
20 ANC-6A, New York Liquors, 1447 Maryland
21 Avenue, N.E., Retailer's A, License No.
22 076234.

1 No. 14, Review of Change of Hours
2 Application to change Hours of Operation and
3 Hours of Alcoholic Beverage Sales. Proposed
4 Hours of Operation and Hours of Alcoholic
5 Beverage Sales: Sunday 9:00 a.m. to 10:30
6 p.m., Monday through Thursday 9:00 a.m. to
7 9:30 p.m., Friday and Saturday 9:00 a.m. to
8 10:30 p.m. No conflict with voluntary
9 agreement, ANC-8E, Wheeler Liquors, 4137
10 Wheeler Road, S.E., Retailer's A, License No.
11 088122.

12 No. 15, Review of Change of Hours
13 Application to change Hours of Operation and
14 Hours of Alcoholic Beverage Sales. Proposed
15 Hours of Operation and Hours of Alcoholic
16 Beverage Sales: Monday through Sunday 10:00
17 a.m. to 12:00 a.m. No voluntary agreement,
18 ANC-7E, Southern Express Liquors, 4416
19 Southern Avenue, S.E., Retailer's A, License
20 No. 087100.

21 No. 16, Review of Change of Hours
22 Application to change Hours of Operation and

1 Hours of Alcoholic Beverage Sales. Proposed
2 Hours of Operation and Hours of Alcoholic
3 Beverage Sales: Sunday 10:00 a.m. to 7:00
4 p.m., Monday through Saturday 9:00 a.m. to
5 9:00 p.m. No conflict with voluntary
6 agreement, ANC-6C, Schneider's of Capitol
7 Hill, 300 Massachusetts Avenue, N.E.,
8 Retailer's A, License No. 000252.

9 No. 17, Review of Change of Hours
10 Application to change Hours of Operation and
11 Hours of Alcoholic Beverage Sales. Proposed
12 Hours of Operation and Hours of Alcoholic
13 Beverage Sales: Monday through Sunday 10:00
14 a.m. to 12:00 a.m. No voluntary agreement,
15 ANC-2E, Towne Liquors, 1326 Wisconsin Avenue,
16 N.W., Retailer's A, License No. 060471.

17 No. 18, Review of Change of Hours
18 Application to change Hours of Operation and
19 Hours of Alcoholic Beverage Sales. Proposed
20 Hours of Operation and Hours of Alcoholic
21 Beverage Sales: Monday through Sunday 8:00
22 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. No voluntary agreement,

1 ANC-2E, Dean & Deluca, 3276 M Street, N.W.,
2 Retailer's A, License No. 018083.

3 No. 19, Review of Change of Hours
4 Application to change Hours of Operation and
5 Hours of Alcoholic Beverage Sales. Proposed
6 Hours of Operation and Hours of Alcoholic
7 Beverage Sales: Sunday through Thursday 10:00
8 a.m. to 11:00 p.m., Friday and Saturday 10:00
9 a.m. to 12:00 a.m. No voluntary agreement,
10 ANC-2B, Rosebud Liquor, 1711 17th Street,
11 N.W., Retailer's A, License No. 060751.

12 I move that all the establishments
13 identified in Items 2 through 19 where there
14 are not conflicts with voluntary agreements be
15 approved, as listed.

16 Do I have a second?

17 MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

18 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Brooks
19 has seconded the motion.

20 All those in favor say aye.

21 ALL: Aye.

22 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those

1 opposed? All those abstaining? Then the
2 motion passes to approve a change of hours for
3 all those listed in Items 2 through 19.

4 Okay. So that concludes our
5 agenda for February 20, 2013.

6 All right. I'm just going to read
7 our instructions and we can take a vote on
8 closing our meetings for the agenda and
9 investigative agenda for next week.

10 As Chairperson of the Alcoholic
11 Beverage Control Board for the District of
12 Columbia and in accordance with Section 405 of
13 the Open Meetings Amendment Act of 2010, I
14 move that the ABC Board hold a closed meeting
15 on February 27, 2013 for the purpose of
16 seeking legal advice from our counsel on the
17 matters identified on the Board's Agenda for
18 February 27, 2013 as published in the DC
19 Register on February 22, 2013.

20 Is there a second?

21 MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

22 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Brooks

1 has seconded the motion. I will now take a
2 roll call vote on the motion now that it has
3 been seconded.

4 Mr. Brooks?

5 MEMBER BROOKS: I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Alberti?

7 MEMBER ALBERTI: I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Ms. Miller

9 Agrees.

10 Mr. Silverstein?

11 MEMBER SILVERSTEIN: I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: As it appears
13 that the motion has passed by a vote of 4-0-0,
14 I hereby give notice that the ABC Board will
15 hold this aforementioned closed meeting
16 pursuant to the Open Meetings Amendment Act of
17 2010. Notice will also be posted on the ABC
18 Board hearing room bulletin board, placed on
19 the electronic calendar on ABRA's website and
20 published in the DC Register in as timely a
21 manner as practicable.

22 As Chairperson of the Alcoholic

1 Beverage Control Board for the District of
2 Columbia and in accordance with Section 405 of
3 the Open Meetings Amendment Act of 2010, I
4 move that the ABC Board hold a closed meeting
5 on February 27, 2013 for the purpose of
6 discussing and hearing reports concerning
7 ongoing or planned investigations of alleged
8 criminal or civil misconduct or violations of
9 law or regulations and seeking legal advice
10 from our counsel on the Board's investigative
11 agenda for February 27, 2013 as published in
12 the DC Register on February 22, 2013.

13 Is there a second?

14 MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

15 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: I will now
16 take a roll call vote. Mr. Brooks has
17 seconded the motion. I'll take a roll call
18 vote on the motion before us now that it has
19 been seconded.

20 Mr. Brooks?

21 MEMBER BROOKS: I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Alberti?

1 MEMBER ALBERTI: I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Ms. Miller

3 Agrees.

4 Mr. Silverstein?

5 MEMBER SILVERSTEIN: I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: As it appears

7 the motion has passed on a vote of 4-0-0, I

8 hereby give notice that the ABC Board will

9 hold this aforementioned closed meeting

10 pursuant to the Open Meetings Amendment Act of

11 2010. Notice will also be posted on the ABC

12 Board hearing room bulletin board, placed on

13 the electronic calendar on ABRA's website and

14 published in the DC Register in as timely a

15 manner as practicable.

16 Okay. So this Board will now

17 recess until 1:30 p.m.

18 (Whereupon, the A.B.R.A. Agenda in

19 the above-entitled matter was concluded at

20 11:30 a.m.)

21

22

A	19:5,6 20:10 21:22 alleged 22:7 Amendment 20:13 21:16 22:3 23:10 Amy 8:22 ANC-1C 14:6 ANC-2A 6:11 ANC-2B 12:14 15:18 19:10 ANC-2E 13:10 18:15 19:1 ANC-4A 12:2 ANC-4D 15:10 ANC-5C 13:19 ANC-6A 8:2 16:4 16:20 ANC-6B 2:7 ANC-6C 18:6 ANC-6E 14:14 ANC-7B 5:13 13:1 ANC-7D 16:12 ANC-7E 17:18 ANC-8A 15:1 ANC-8E 17:9 appears 21:12 23:6 application 2:5,13 3:2,18 4:7,21 5:9 5:19 6:7,15 11:19 12:9,18 13:5,14 14:1,9,18 15:5,13 15:21 16:7,15 17:2,13,22 18:10 18:18 19:4 applications 11:16 approval 7:5 approve 2:12,22 3:17 4:20 7:12 11:14,14 20:2 approved 19:15 April 10:4 Attorney 8:21 Avenue 2:6 3:3 5:12 10:1 12:3 13:2,11 15:2 16:21 17:19 18:7 18:15	aye 2:18,19 4:1,2 5:4,5 6:2,3,20,21 7:18,19 8:14,15 9:11,12 11:4,5 19:20,21 A.B.R.A 1:6 23:18 a.m 2:2 3:9,10,10 3:10,11,11,15,15 3:15,16,16,16 4:14,14,15,15,17 4:18,19,19 10:21 11:11 12:1,1,13 12:13,22,22 13:9 13:9,18,18 14:5,5 14:12,13,13,14,22 15:9,9,17,17 16:3 16:3,11,19,19 17:5,6,7,17,17 18:3,4,14,14,22 19:8,9,9 23:20	B	B 5:11 6:9 Bacchus 13:10 back 8:8 12:6 Barmy 12:14 beverage 1:2,11,12 3:13 4:8,13,16 11:20,22 12:10,12 12:19,21 13:6,8 13:15,17 14:2,4 14:10,12,19,21 15:6,8,14,16,22 16:2,8,10,16,18 17:3,5,14,16 18:1 18:3,11,13,19,21 19:5,7 20:11 22:1 board 1:2,12 7:4 8:3,9 10:2,5 20:11 20:14 21:14,18,18 22:1,4 23:8,12,12 23:16 Board's 20:17 22:10 Brooks 1:21 3:20 3:21 5:21,22 6:17 6:18 7:15,16 8:11	8:12 9:8,9 11:1,2 19:17,18 20:21,22 21:4,5 22:14,16 22:20,21 bulletin 21:18 23:12	C	Cabin 14:15 cafe 4:9,17,19 calendar 21:19 23:13 call 21:2 22:16,17 Capitol 18:6 Cause 8:20 9:5,20 10:10,11,19 Cellar 13:10 Central 3:2 Chair 8:2 Chairperson 1:13 1:19 2:3,16,20 3:21 4:3 5:2,6,22 6:4,18,22 7:16,20 8:12,16 9:9,13 11:2,6 19:18,22 20:10,22 21:6,8 21:12,22 22:15,22 23:2,6 change 4:6,6,7 5:10 5:19 6:8 11:13,15 11:16,18,19 12:8 12:9,17,18 13:4,5 13:13,14,22 14:1 14:8,9,17,18 15:4 15:5,12,13,20,21 16:6,7,14,15 17:1 17:2,12,13,21,22 18:9,10,17,18 19:3,4 20:2 Channel 4:9 citations 5:16 civil 22:8 class 5:10,10,11,19 6:8,8,9 closed 20:14 21:15 22:4 23:9 closing 20:8	Columbia 1:1 8:21 14:6 20:12 22:2 coming 8:4 Company 7:6,9 concerning 22:6 concluded 23:19 concludes 9:18 11:12 20:4 conflict 2:10 5:16 12:1,13,22 13:9 17:8 18:5 conflicts 19:14 Consent 9:20 10:7 10:10 consideration 12:7 continue 8:19 9:5 9:20 10:10,20 continued 9:15 10:2 Control 1:2,11,12 20:11 22:1 Corina's 9:2 counsel 20:16 22:10 criminal 22:8 current 4:12,16 currently 10:11
		D				date 8:19 10:3,4 dated 7:3 8:1,21 9:21 10:12 David 8:2 DC 20:18 21:20 22:12 23:14 Dean 19:1 Deluca 19:1 Discharge 10:9,18 discussing 22:6 Dismiss 10:9,19 District 1:1 8:20 10:17 20:11 22:1 DONALD 1:21 D.C 1:13		
		E				electronic 21:19 23:13		

eliminate 8:4	hold 20:14 21:15 22:4 23:9	Ki 9:21	matters 2:9 3:6 5:15 6:13 20:17	10:16 12:5 19:12 20:14 22:4
enforcement 8:8,18	Holmes 8:2	<hr/> L <hr/>	Mayfair 12:2,6	<hr/> N <hr/>
establishment 7:8 9:1,22 10:13	hours 3:7,12 4:7,7 4:12,14,16,18	L 6:10 12:15	meeting 1:3 2:4 11:12 20:14 21:15	new 10:4 16:20
establishments 11:17 19:12	11:13,15,16,18,19	law 22:9	22:4 23:9	NICK 1:20
Express 17:18	11:20,21,21 12:8	Lee's 5:11	meetings 20:8,13 21:16 22:3 23:10	noise 8:4
Extension 10:8,17	12:9,10,11,11,17	legal 20:16 22:9	Member 1:20,21 1:22 2:15 3:20	notice 21:14,17 23:8,11
<hr/> F <hr/>	12:18,19,20,20	letter 7:3 8:1,7	5:1,21 6:17 7:15	N.E 7:10 8:6 13:20 16:4,13,21 18:7
Fair 15:10	13:4,5,6,7,7,13,14	license 2:7 3:4 4:10 5:10,11,13,19 6:8	8:11 9:8 11:1	N.W 1:12 2:7 3:4 4:10 6:10 9:3
Fairfax 13:1	13:15,16,16,22	6:9,11 7:10 8:6	19:17 20:21 21:5	10:1,15 12:3,15
Family 16:4	14:1,2,3,3,8,9,10	9:3 10:1,15 12:3	21:7,11 22:14,21	13:2,11 14:6,15
favor 2:18 4:1 5:4 6:2,20 7:18 8:14	14:11,11,17,18,19	12:15 13:3,11,20	23:1,5	15:11,18 18:16 19:1,11
9:11 11:4 19:20	14:20,20 15:4,5,6	14:7,16 15:2,11	met 1:12	<hr/> O <hr/>
February 1:9 2:4 8:1,21 9:21 10:12	15:7,7,12,13,14	15:19 16:5,13,21	Michel 3:2	Okay 11:12,15 20:4 23:16
10:19 11:9 12:7	15:15,15,20,21,22	17:10,19 18:8,16	MIKE 1:22	ongoing 8:4 22:7
20:5,15,18,19	16:1,1,6,7,8,9,9	19:2,11	Miller 1:13,19 2:3 2:16,20 3:21 4:3	Open 20:13 21:16 22:3 23:10
22:5,11,12	16:14,15,16,17,17	licensee 7:7	5:2,6,22 6:4,18,22	operation 3:8 11:19,21 12:9,11
file 11:9	17:1,2,3,4,4,12,13	licensing 12:7	7:16,20 8:12,16	12:18,20 13:5,7
finally 10:7	17:14,15,15,21,22	Liquor 7:5,9 13:19 14:15 19:10	9:9,13 11:2,6	13:14,16 14:1,3,9
finest 5:15	18:1,2,2,9,10,11	Liquors 2:6 12:2,6 12:14 13:1 14:6	19:18,22 20:22	14:11,18,20 15:5
finest/citations 2:10 3:7 6:13	18:12,12,17,18,19	15:1,10,18 16:4	21:6,8,8,12 22:15	15:7,13,15,21
first 12:5	18:20,20 19:3,4,5	16:12,20 17:9,18	22:22 23:2,2,6	16:1,7,9,15,17
Friday 3:11,15 17:7 19:8	Hunt 16:12	18:15	Mini 5:12	17:2,4,13,15,22
further 10:5	<hr/> I <hr/>	listed 12:5 19:15 20:3	Minnesota 15:1,1	18:2,10,12,18,20
<hr/> G <hr/>	identified 19:13 20:17	LLC 7:6,9	misconduct 22:8	19:4,6
garden 3:1	Inn 9:22	located 2:6 3:3 4:10 5:12 6:10 7:9 8:5	Monday 3:9,14 11:22 12:12,21	opposed 2:21 4:4 5:7 6:5 7:1,21
Georgia 12:3	instructions 20:7	9:2 10:14	13:8,17 14:4,13	8:17 9:14 11:7 20:1
give 7:6 21:14 23:8	investigate 8:8	Log 14:15	14:21 15:8,16	outstanding 2:9 3:6 5:15 6:13
going 20:6	investigations 22:7	Louise 10:12	16:2,10,18 17:6	<hr/> P <hr/>
Government 11:8	investigative 2:8 3:5 5:14 6:12	Lounge 8:5	17:16 18:4,13,21	P 15:18
grant 9:4 10:16	20:9 22:10	<hr/> M <hr/>	morning 10:3	Pascal 7:4
granting 10:3	Irish 4:9	M 19:1	motion 2:17 3:22 4:4 5:3 6:1,19 7:1	passed 21:13 23:7
<hr/> H <hr/>	Island 13:19	manner 21:21 23:15	7:17,22 8:13,19	passes 4:5 7:2,22 9:15 11:8 20:2
H 4:10 8:5 16:4	items 7:6 19:13 20:3	March 9:5,16 10:20 11:10	9:10,14,20 10:3,8	Paul 7:4
Hamilton 13:19	<hr/> J <hr/>	Market 5:12	10:9,10,16,18	
hearing 1:12 8:20 9:5,15,21 10:2,11	January 7:3	Maryland 16:20	11:3,7,10 19:19	
10:20 11:10 21:18	Joe's 6:10	Mason 9:22	20:2 21:1,2,13	
22:6 23:12	Jun 9:21	Massachusetts 18:7	22:17,18 23:7	
Hill 18:7	<hr/> K <hr/>	matter 1:5 23:19	move 2:12 3:17 4:20 5:18 6:14	
	Kennedy 9:3		7:12 8:7 9:4	

pending 2:9 3:6 5:15 6:12	reports 22:6	11:10	Sung 9:22	Y
Pennsylvania 2:6 3:3 13:2	request 7:13 9:4	Schmidt 8:22	supplemental 9:17 9:19	York 16:20
permit 2:5	requesting 7:4 8:3	Schneider's 18:6	S.E. 5:13 15:2 17:10 17:19	P
Phillips 10:12	required 10:5	seats 3:2	T	p 1:4,8
placard 5:18 6:6,14 7:2	respond 10:8,18	second 2:14,15 3:19,20 4:22 5:1 5:20,21 6:16,17 7:14,15 8:10,11 9:7,8 10:22 11:1 19:16,17 20:20,21 22:13,14	take 8:3 20:7 21:1 22:16,17	\$
Place 16:12	respondent's 10:9 10:18	seconded 2:17 3:22 5:3 6:1,19 7:17 8:13 9:10 11:3 19:19 21:1,3 22:17,19	tasting 2:5	\$50 7:6 \$500 7:7
placed 21:18 23:12	response 11:9	Section 20:12 22:2	Thursday 3:10,14 17:6 19:7	#
planned 22:7	Restaurant 4:9 8:5 9:2	seeking 20:16 22:9	Time 10:8,17	#653 6:10
posted 21:17 23:11	Retailer's 5:10,11 6:8,9 12:3,15 13:2 13:11,20 14:7,16 15:2,11,19 16:5 16:13,21 17:10,19 18:8,16 19:2,11	Senso/MIA 10:14	timely 21:20 23:14	0
practicable 21:21 23:15	Review 11:18 12:8 12:17 13:4,13,22 14:8,17 15:4,12 15:20 16:6,14 17:1,12,21 18:9 18:17 19:3	sent 12:6	Towne 18:15	000222 15:3 000252 18:8 018083 19:2 021877 16:5 023822 12:16 060414 13:12 060471 18:16 060561 12:4 060751 19:11 072215 13:21 072429 14:7 076234 16:22 076782 15:11 078013 13:3 082040 14:16 083221 16:13 087100 17:20 088025 15:19 088122 17:11
premises 4:8,13	Rhode 13:19	service 3:13	Trader 6:9	
PRESENT 1:16	Richard 3:3	Sesto 10:14	Twelve 8:5	
presiding 1:13	right 2:3 20:6	settlement 2:11 5:16 6:14	V	
proposed 3:7,12 4:14,18 11:20 12:10,19 13:6,15 14:2,10,19 15:6 15:14,22 16:8,16 17:3,14 18:1,11 18:19 19:5	Road 14:6 17:10	Show 8:20 9:5,20 10:10,11,19	V 7:10	
published 20:18 21:20 22:11 23:14	roll 21:2 22:16,17	sidewalk 4:9,17,19	valued 7:6	
purpose 20:15 22:5	room 1:12 21:18 23:12	Silverstein 1:22 2:15,17 5:1,3 21:10,11 23:4,5	violations 8:4 22:8	
pursuant 21:16 23:10	Rosebud 19:10	Southern 17:18,19	voluntary 12:1,13 12:22 13:9,18 14:5,14,22 15:9 15:17 16:3,11,19 17:8,17 18:5,14 18:22 19:9,14	
P-R-O-C-E-E-D-... 2:1	Ruthanne 1:13,19	State 15:18	vote 2:21 5:7 6:5 7:21 8:17 20:7 21:2,13 22:16,18 23:7	
p.m. 3:8,14,14 9:6 9:16 10:4 14:22 16:11 17:6,7,8 18:4,5,22 19:8 23:17	S	Street 1:12 4:10 6:10 7:10 8:6 9:3 10:15 12:15 13:20 14:15 15:10,18 16:4 19:1,10	Washington 1:13 7:5,8	1
R	sales 3:13 4:8,13,17 11:20,22 12:10,12 12:19,21 13:6,8 13:15,17 14:2,4 14:10,12,19,21 15:6,8,14,16,22 16:2,8,10,16,18 17:3,5,14,16 18:1 18:3,11,13,19,21 19:5,7	Suburban 16:12	website 21:19 23:13	1 2:4 9:19 11:18 12:6 1st 15:10 1:00 3:10,16 1:30 3:11,16 4:18 4:19 9:6,16 10:4 23:17 10 15:12 10:00 4:14,17 16:11 17:16 18:3,13 19:7,8 10:30 3:8,14 17:5,8 1001 3:3
read 20:6	Saturday 3:11,16 14:13 17:7 18:4 19:8	Suite 1:12	Wednesday 3:9	
recess 23:17	scheduled 10:11	summer 3:1	week 20:9	
refer 8:7,18		Sunday 3:8,13 4:7 4:12,16,18 11:22 12:12,21 13:8,17 14:4,12,21 15:8 15:16 16:2,10,18 17:5,16 18:3,13 18:21 19:7	Wheeler 17:9,10	
Register 20:19 21:20 22:12 23:14			Wholesale 7:5,9	
regular 9:18			Wholesaler 7:10	
regulations 22:9			Wine 12:14 13:10	
related 9:2 10:14			Wisconsin 10:1 13:11 18:15	
report 8:8			World 2:5	

11 8:21 15:20 11:00 10:21 11:11 19:8 11:17 2:2 11:30 23:20 11:45 3:8,9,10,11 3:15,15,16 1123 8:5 12 16:6 12:00 3:9,13,15 12:1,13,22 13:9 13:18 14:5,12,14 15:9,17 16:3,19 17:17 18:14 19:9 1214 10:14 13 10:12 16:14 1326 18:15 14 17:1 14th 1:12 1447 16:20 1453 2:6 15 17:12 16 17:21 1635 13:10 17 18:9 17th 19:10 1711 19:10 1748 14:15 18 18:17 18th 10:15 1803 14:6 1812 13:19 19 9:21 11:16 19:3 19:13 20:3 1912 12:15 <hr/> 2 <hr/> 2 3:1 10:7 12:8 19:13 20:3 2:00 4:14,15 20 1:9 2:4 20:5 2000 1:12 20009 1:13 2010 20:13 21:17 22:3 23:11 2013 1:9 2:5 7:4 8:2 8:21 9:21 10:12	20:5,15,18,19 22:5,11,12 2159 15:18 22 3:2 20:19 22:12 2237 15:1 2408 9:22 2425 6:10 27 20:15,18 22:5,11 27th 12:7 28th 10:19 11:9 2800 7:9 <hr/> 3 <hr/> 3 4:6 12:17 3rd 10:4 300 18:7 31 7:4 3276 19:1 3851 13:1 3853 5:12 <hr/> 4 <hr/> 4 5:9 13:4 4-0-0 2:22 4:5 5:8 6:6 7:22 8:18 9:15 11:8 21:13 23:7 400S 1:13 405 20:12 22:2 4137 17:9 4347 16:12 4416 17:18 <hr/> 5 <hr/> 5 6:7 13:13 500 4:10 5008 15:10 <hr/> 6 <hr/> 6 7:3 13:22 6th 9:6,16 10:20 11:11 60298 4:11 60518 7:11 <hr/> 7 <hr/> 7 8:1,2 14:8 7th 14:15	7:00 11:22 12:21 13:8,17 15:8,16 16:2,18 18:3 710 16:4 71278 6:11 7312 12:2 75607 3:4 76 2:7 76366 8:6 79644 10:1 79873 9:3 <hr/> 8 <hr/> 8 8:19 14:17 8:00 4:15,19 14:13 18:21 81092 10:15 831 9:3 84939 5:13 <hr/> 9 <hr/> 9 15:4 9:00 12:12 14:4,12 14:21,22 16:10 17:5,6,7 18:4,5,22 9:30 17:7		
--	---	--	--	--